
A F T E R  T H E  2 0 2 1  W H A L E Y  L A K E  B R I D G E  D I S A S T E R How the Path to Beach 2 Was Rebuilt 
 

Thanks to Volunteers and In-Kind Donations 
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

 
 
 

Bob Brill delivered three 20-Ton truckloads of Item#4 and James Schmitt delivered two 
truckloads of Item#4, all filled to capacity. This material was used to build the bridge and road.  
 
Rick Wilson donated another 5 tons of stone (10,000 Pounds) for the top portion of the 
wall to make the path wider and finished the addition of the white road drain pipe after the 
path was completed.   
 
Matt Maneri, Brandon Kaiser, Ramon Orozco, Amy Mazziotti and Paul Malichek also 
contributed their indispensable help all year which made a huge impact on overall success.  
 
All volunteers and donors are deserving of our most sincere thanks. And, the volunteers 
continue to maintain the cleanliness of the path, stream and the bridge to keep it safe and 
beautiful. Let’s all respect their hard work and work to keep it clean as well.

The following is to recognize the dedication and consistent effort shown by some special residents 
and generous in-kind donors over the past year since Hurricane Ida destroyed our Beach 2 Path. 
 
David and Andrea Cooper donated 30 Tons of Granite excavated from their yard, which 
Billy Colbert and John Hofweber moved to the washed out section of Lakeview Bridge 
Beach Path, past the white street drain pipe. The first five truckloads (30 Tons: 60,000 
pounds) are shown pictured below. Billy Colbert/John Hofweber did the work. 
 
Then J.P. Nilsen Excavating Deliv- 
ered Four Truckloads, 20 Ton / 
40,000lb. each, of Crushed Granite 
(only the Best Materials were used). 
John Hofweber of RTFI worked all 
day moving the first three 20 Tons 
(60 Tons Total) of Granite Stone 
material with RTFI equipment. 
 
Matt Maneri moved the fourth 
Nilsen 20-Ton Delivery with his 
equipment and the fifth 20-Ton 
Truckload of Item #4 that was  
donated to Shore Haven from Peckham and trucked to us  
by R.F. Brill Excavating. Nilsen Excavating and R.F. Brill both were given 5- Star Google 
Reviews as a show of our appreciation. 
 

The First 20-Ton Truckload of 6-inch stone was donated 
by  Rick Wilson. 
The Second 20-Ton Truckload of 6-inch stone was  
donated by Amy Mazziotti. 
The Third 20-Ton Truckload of 3/4 inch stone was  
donated by Brandon Kaiser and Ramon Orozco. 
The Fourth 20-Ton Truckload of Item#4 was donated 
by Matt Maneri and moved with his equipment. 
The Fifth 20-Ton Truckload of Item#4 was a Donation 
from Peckham Industries. 
 
30 + 20 + 20 + 20 +20 + 20 + 5 = 135 TONS or 

270,000 pounds of material for Beach #2 Path

After Hurricane Ida totally destroyed the Beach 2 
Access Path, it has taken enormous efforts by  
volunteers and donations of materials to rebuild it. 
 
 
 
 
 
Peckham  Industries  
donated 150 tons of 
Item#4 which was 
trucked to us by R.F. Brill 
Excavating and Schmitt 
Excavating as in-kind  
donations to help us with 
our bridge, road and 
beach access repairs.


